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To: 

• Community pharmacies 

• Dispensing GP practices 
 

Dear colleagues, 

Home delivery of medicines and appliances during the COVID-19 outbreak 

The government published plans for a phased easing of the shielding advice to 

people who are clinically extremely vulnerable from 6 July 2020.  

In specific local outbreak areas, some patients were advised to continue to follow 

previous shielding advice after 1 August 2020 (or may be advised to return to 

shielding if there is an outbreak in the area where they live). The NHS will continue 

to maintain the shielded patient list. 

Following government’s announcement of further Tier 4 arrangements on 30 

December 2020, the Community Pharmacy Home Delivery Service and the 

Dispensing Doctor Home Delivery Service will be commissioned from 31 December 

2020 to 1 February  2021 (inclusive) for clinically extremely vulnerable (CEV) 

patients living in the following Tier 4 areas:

• Blackburn with 
Darwen,  

• Blackpool 

• Bournemouth, 
Christchurch and 
Poole 

• Cheshire East 

• Cheshire West 
and Chester 

• County Durham 

• Allerdale 

• Barrow-in-
Furness 

• Carlisle 

• Copeland 

• Eden 

• South Lakeland 

• Darlington 

• Derby 

• Amber Valley 

• Bolsover 

• Chesterfield 

• Derbyshire Dales 

• Erewash 

• High Peak 

• North East 
Derbyshire 

• South Derbyshire 

• Cheltenham 

• Cotswold 

• Forest of Dean 

• Gloucester 

• Stroud 

• Tewkesbury 

• Bolton 

• Bury 

• Manchester 

• Oldham 

• Rochdale 

• Salford 

• Stockport 

• Tameside 

• Trafford 

• Wigan 

• New Forest 

• Hartlepool 

• Isle of Wight 

• Burnley 

• Chorley 

• Fylde 

• Hyndburn 

• Lancaster 

• Pendle 

• Preston 
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• Ribble Valley 

• Rossendale 

• South Ribble 

• West Lancashire 

• Wyre 

• Leicester 

• Blaby 

• Charnwood 

• Harborough 

• Hinckley and 
Bosworth 

• Melton 

• North West 
Leicestershire 

• Oadby and 
Wigston 

• Boston 

• East Lindsey 

• Lincoln 

• North Kesteven 

• South Holland 

• South Kesteven 

• West Lindsey 

• Middlesbrough 

• Corby 

• Daventry 

• East 
Northamptonshire 

• Kettering 

• Northampton 

• South 
Northamptonshire 

• Wellingborough 

• Northumberland 

• Nottingham 

• Ashfield 

• Bassetlaw 

• Broxtowe 

• Gedling 

• Mansfield 

• Newark and 
Sherwood 

• Rushcliffe 

• Redcar and 
Cleveland 

• Mendip 

• Sedgemoor 

• South Somerset 

• Somerset West and 
Taunton 

• Cannock Chase 

• East Staffordshire 

• Lichfield 

• Newcastle-under-Lyme 

• South Staffordshire 

• Stafford 

• Staffordshire Moorlands 

• Tamworth 

• Stockton-on-Tees 

• Stoke-on-Trent 

• Swindon 

• Gateshead 

• Newcastle upon Tyne 

• North Tyneside 

• South Tyneside 

• Sunderland 

• Warrington 

• North Warwickshire 

• Nuneaton and Bedworth 

• Rugby 

• Stratford-on-Avon 

• Warwick 

• Birmingham 

• Coventry 

• Dudley 

• Sandwell 

• Solihull 

• Walsall 

• Wolverhampton 

 

A list of postcodes in Tier 4 will be published here. Information on whether 

contractors or CEV patients are within Tier 4 can also be checked on the 

Government postcode checker website. 

Consequently, both pharmacies and dispensing doctors across England will be 

required to ensure shielding patients in these areas can receive their prescription 

medicines and appliances until the date specified above. 

It remains the case that where possible a friend, relative, carer or volunteer should 

be asked to collect medicines. The NHS Volunteer Responders Programme remains 

active and all previously shielding and/or otherwise vulnerable patients can access 

this support by calling 0808 196 3646. Please pass this number on to your patients 

who could benefit from this support. Further details on the NHS Volunteer 

Responders Programme can be found here. 

https://www.england.nhs.uk/coronavirus/publication/preparedness-letters-for-community-pharmacy/
https://www.gov.uk/find-coronavirus-local-restrictions
https://generalpracticebulletin.createsend1.com/t/d-l-mthjryk-l-n/


Guidance on the community pharmacy essential service element, the pharmacy 

advanced service specification, and the service specification for the Dispensing 

Doctor Home Delivery Service can be found here. 

Only community pharmacies and dispensing doctors whose premises are 

located in the lockdown areas notified in this or future announcements will 

receive the essential/mandatory service payments. 

Any pharmacy or dispensing doctor making a delivery to a patient who lives in 

one of the specified lockdown postcodes – in line with the service 

specification for the advanced service for community pharmacy or the service 

specification for the Dispensing Doctor Home Delivery Service respectively – 

can claim a fee for delivery during the period for which the service is 

commissioned. 

Only patients on the government’s shielded list living in one of the Tier 4 areas 

notified in this announcement are eligible for this service. Pharmacies and 

dispensing doctors should familiarise themselves with the details of the service 

before making a claim. Evidence of delivery to shielding patients within the areas 

notified in this announcement should be retained for post-payment verification 

purposes. We strongly advise that this evidence includes the postcode for the 

patient’s place of residence. 

Claims 

Community pharmacy contractors can claim payment for delivery of medicines to 

patients within the lockdown areas notified in this announcement under the 

Community Pharmacy Home Delivery Service on the Manage Your Service (MYS) 

portal. 

Contractors must submit their claims for payment via the MYS platform by the fifth of 

the month after the service was provided. Claims for this service will not be accepted 

after the fifth of the following month. Payment for the essential service will be 

restricted to pharmacies with a postcode in the lockdown areas notified in this 

announcement and will be made automatically. 

Dispensing doctors can claim payment for delivery of medicines under the 

Pandemic Delivery Service using this form. Contractors must submit their claims for 

payment by the fifth of the following month. Claims for this service will not be 

accepted after the fifth of the month after the service was provided. Payment for the 

mandatory element of the Pandemic Delivery Service will be restricted to dispensing 

https://www.england.nhs.uk/coronavirus/publication/preparedness-letters-for-community-pharmacy/
https://generalpracticebulletin.cmail19.com/t/d-l-miukjtt-juqulukdj-b/
https://generalpracticebulletin.cmail19.com/t/d-l-miukjtt-juqulukdj-b/
https://generalpracticebulletin.cmail19.com/t/d-l-mhinjl-jjdtkkihkd-c/


doctors with a postcode in the lockdown areas notified in this announcement and will 

be made automatically. 

Kind regards, 

 

Ali Sparke 

Interim Director of Primary Care COVID response 

NHS England and NHS Improvement 

 


